





































































































































































































June 27, 2023

The Des Moines County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at the Court House in Burlington at 9
AM on Tuesday, June 27, 2023, with Chair Shane McCampbell, Vice-Chari Tom Broeker, and Member Jim Cary
present. This meeting was also held electronically via Webex and YouTube live streaming. Public input was
available through board email or call in.

Unless otherwise noted, all motions passed unanimously. The Pledge of Allegiance was conducted.

Meeting with Department Heads: Maintenance Director Rodney Bliesener reported the jail inspection took
place last week and all went well. He attended a Tiger Grant meeting. Safety Director Angela Vaughan stated her
office is busy. CDS Director Ken Hyndman reported the Mental Health Agency of Southeast Iowa involving 13
Counties will begin July 1. They are in the process of getting all the County contracts signed and a system for claims
to be processed. Monthly meetings will be held at The Well in Fairfield, with the first meeting beginning July 12t
County Treasurer Janelle Nalley-Londquist stated her office is busy. Conservation Director Chris Lee reported with
the Holiday weekend coming up, he wanted to remind the public that it is illegal for fireworks to be in the County
Parks. If you are caught with them, they will be confiscated. Assistant Land Use Administrator Jarred Lassiter
reported their office is busy. They have a couple subdivisions out for review currently. Sheriff Kevin Glendening
reported the jail population is at 91. County Auditor Sara Doty reported the next Board of Supervisors meeting will
be held on July 5™ due to the Holiday. She reminds the Department Heads she needs Cash on Hand letters by July
7%. County Engineer Brian Carter spoke on the Highway 99 closure. His crews are currently working on a bridge
project on 190 Street and it is going well.

Des Moines County received a thank you card from Community Action for the food drive that was held in
the Auditor’s Office the month of May.

Approval of Accounts Payable Claims in the amount of $816,582.02 was presented. Cary made a motion to
approve and was seconded by Broeker.

Approval of Payroll Reimbursement Claims in the amount of $2,642.69 was presented. Broeker made a
motion to approve and was seconded by Cary.

Approval Authorizing the Issuance of a Tax-Exempt General Obligation Loan Agreement Anticipation
Project Note, Series 2023A was presented. Broeker spoke on this agreement. Broeker made a motion to approve and
was seconded by Cary.

Approval Authorizing the Issuance of a Taxable General Obligation Loan Agreement Anticipation Project
Note, Series 2023B was presented. Broeker spoke on this agreement. Broeker made a motion to approve and was
seconded by Cary.

Approval of the Amendment to the 2022 Des Moines County Employee Handbook was presented. Auditor
Doty spoke on the changes. Cary made a motion to approve and was seconded by Broeker.

Approval of a Cigarette Permit for River Mart was presented. Cary made a motion to approve and was
seconded by Broeker.

Personnel Action — Public Health — Kerry Crouch, New Hire, Public Health Nurse, Full Time, $52,564.6
Yearly effective 6/19/23. Broeker made a motion to approve and was seconded by Cary. Treasurer — Anika McVay,
Temporary Part-Time Cerk Il MV, Work Complete Effective 1/13/23. Broeker made a motion to approve and was
seconded by Cary.

Cary motioned to approve the June 20, 2023, regular meeting minutes and seconded by Broeker.

McCampbell attended a Workforce Development and a Community Action meeting. Cary attended an
Early Childhood Development and Public Health Meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:42 AM.

Following the meeting the Board of Supervisors went on a Project Tour with the County Engineer.



This Board meetin

g is recorded. The meeting minutes and audio are posted on the county’s website
www.dmcounty.com

Shane McCampbell, Chair
Attest: Sara Doty, Auditor



